
You Haven’t Heard Of Bulbo,
The  Wicked  Witch  Of  The
West’s Dimwitted Son?
I found a big behind-the-scenes book about my favorite movie,
The Wizard of Oz.  I remember getting this book as a kid, but
I read the juicy parts (many of the rumors about wild Munchkin
behavior are true), skipped the rest of the book, and forgot
about it.  So I came across it as an adult; it’s one ofthe few
things that somehow clang to us through more than a few moves
throughout the midwest.  I’ve been enjoying reading many Oz
secrets lately, and I’m currently on the chapter about the
script.  In the ’30’s, MGM (the movie studio that made the
Wizard of Oz) had salaried writers, so they would assign a few
to write a “treatment” of a project, or a sample of script. 
Several of the writers had some interesting ideas for L. Frank
Baum’s Oz project; including bizarre characters.  For example,
one writer created a son for the Wicked Witch of the West – a
dimwitted guy named Bulbo.  She wanted to attack Oz with “ten
thousand armies, 2 thousand wolves, and 200 flying monkeys” to
defeat the Wizard and make Bulbo the king of Oz.  In another
treatment, the cowardly lion was actually a man who was to
marry a girl named Sylvia.  The witch wanted Sylvia for her
son Bulbo’s bride, so she turned the man into the cowardly
lion.  A couple of the writers who were working as a team
decided that there shouldn’t be any death in their family-
friendly picture, so they decided that when the house falls on
the Wicked Witch of the East, she should turn into something
less threatening; like a parrot or a white tabby cat.  That
would have been silly!

While all of these possible Oz variations are fun to read
about, I’m really glad that the Wizard of Oz ended up as the
movie its legions of fans are familiar with – we love it just
the way it is!
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“Only  One  Thing  I  Want  Ya
Fellas Ta Do…
Talk me out of it!”

This is my favorite line from one of the most classic movies
of all time.  If there is one person within posting range who
has never seen the 1939 version of The Wizard of Oz, I would
seriously have a hard time believing it.  The scene involves
Scarecrow and Tin Man attempting to bolster the Lion’s courage
as  they  are  about  to  enter  the  Witch’s  castle  to  rescue
Dorothy.  Just as he is on the verge of charging into the
Lion’s den, the feline returns to his old ways.

Back in the days when cable television was in its infancy, I
remember well a Friday night around Halloween when the movie
was played annually.  Friday night because The Dukes of Hazard
and Dallas (ho hum) were preempted.  Tonight, it was shown on
Turner Classic Movies so this was my yearly trip down the
Yellow Brick Road.  It’s funny, I can almost remember where
all the commercial breaks were inserted.  Yet another classic
I wish I could see again for the first time.  A five year old
screamed  with  delight  and  a  four  year  old  hid  her  eyes
whenever “the green witch” was on screen.

A few years ago, I had the pleasure of assisting in the
production of the musical for EHS.  Although very faithful to
the cinematic version, there were a few additions.  There was
a covered bridge that the quartet and Toto attempted to cross;
however, the Wicked Witch of the West enchanted the bridge
making it revolve so Dorothy and her companions got nowhere
fast.

Another addition was the Jitterbug sequence which was actually

https://www.tangents.org/movies/only-one-thing-i-want-ya-fellas-ta-do/
https://www.tangents.org/movies/only-one-thing-i-want-ya-fellas-ta-do/


cut from the movie.  On screen, the Witch  makes mention of
the insects as she sends her army of winged monkeys to the
Haunted Forest.  The dance sequence was filmed and put on the
cutting room floor.

I know there is at least one person who would possibly (if not
probably) agree that Oz would make a good addition for a
community theatre season.  If we are looking for famous, well-
known name shows, is there any more famous, well-known, sure
to get butts in the seats and people to audition (ahhem). 
Just a thought.


